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April 25, 2006

Laurie Thompson

Project Manager

San Francisco Bay Trail Project 

PO Box 2050, Oakland, CA  94604-2050

Subject:
Bay Trail Grant Application—American Canyon to Highway 29 


Feasibility and Preliminary Engineering Study 

Dear Ms. Thompson:

Enclosed please find our application for grant funds in the amount of $75,000 to support a feasibility and preliminary engineering study for a new 8.5 mile segment of Bay Trail between the cities of American Canyon and Napa.  

Timing for this project is critical.  Several events have come together to create a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to provide a significant segment of San Francisco Bay Trail with exceptional natural and recreational values.

Last December Napa County completed an airport area bicycle study which revealed a potential recreational route for the Bay Trail that follows the edge of the Napa River and its associated wetlands.  Since then, we have investigated this route further, and met with the public agencies which own or control the proposed right of way.  This investigation has yielded positive results.  The next step is a detailed study of the route together with preliminary engineering.  

The California Department of Fish and Game in just now completing environmental review of their planned restoration of the Napa plant salt ponds; if properly coordinated, that restoration project will facilitate construction of several miles of the proposed trail.  The Napa County Waste Management Authority is closing the landfill in American Canyon this year, which offers the possibility of a southern terminus for the trail which would directly connect with the recently-completed segment of the Bay Trail adjacent to Wetlands Drive in American Canyon.   

The rapidly growing populace of American Canyon enjoys virtually no access to its most significant natural resource—the tidal stretch of the Napa River.  Recently completed segments of Napa River trail in the City of Napa have proven the great popularity of a trail along the river.  

Not surprisingly, therefore, the proposal for a segment of Bay Trail between the cities of American Canyon and Napa has been received locally with great enthusiasm. 

Upon completion of this study, Napa County hopes to undertake environmental analysis and obtain necessary permits.  The goal is to have a ready-to-go Bay Trail project which can be included as a project in a park and open space funding measure which the County is considering for the ballot in 2008.  

Thank you for your consideration of our grant request.  

Sincerely,

Bill Dodd, Chairman

Napa County Board of Supervisors

Attachments:


Grant application form


Grant budget and schedule


Map of proposed trail route



